




What the Cordova Bay
Association does for you
ALL proposals for development, subdivision
and zoning changes in the community are exam­
ined by the association executive to make sure
they meet the requirements of the Cordova Bay
Local Area Plan.

The association also:
Sends representatives to attend council

and other relevant municipal meetings to moni­
tor issues of concern to the community and to
place the community's position before Mayor
and Council when required.

Provides information and assistance
to community residents with concerns or ques­
tions about changes in local planning.

Provides and maintains the community
notice board in the Cordova Bay Plaza.

Publishes and delivers The Cordovan
to your door four times a year and maintains a
website (www.cbasn.com) with news and infor­
mation of relevance to Cordova Bay.

This work is all done by volunteers
Help support YOUR community association by
becoming a member today.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION OR
RENEWAL FOR 2006

Name .

Address .

Phone .

Email ..
(Please mail this completed form with
a cheque or money order for $5 per

person payable to the association to
P.O. Box 41004, Cordova Bay Post

Office, Victoria, B.C. V8Y 3C8.)
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y ~r l1ew or rrneweb
membership il1 tl1e

Corbova llal1 AssoclatiOJ1
c0141b wil1 11~

a bil1l1er for two!

All new or renewed member­
ship applications received

before February 1, 2006
will be entered in a draw
for a $50 gift certificate

for a dinner for two
at Bill Mattick's Restaurant,

courtesy of the
Cordova Bay Golf Club.

The winning entry will be
drawn at the Cordova Bay

Association executive
meeting on February 9, 2006
and will be announced in the

March (Spring) issue of
The Cordovan.

Individual memberships are
only $5 a year, and a member­

ship for each person in
your family will increase

your chances
of winning. Please

complete the form on the
left and send it in as soon as

possible.



PHONE: (250) 658-5722 FAX: (250) 658·4194

Specializing in B.C. wines
Winery direct prices

Open every day
658-3116

Emergency preparedness

Cordova Bay"s emergency
container needs donations
of vital supplies
By David Gerrior
LAST TIME I reported, we had sealed the con­
tainer at Cordova Bay United Church and have
now cleaned it up of a large number of giant
spiders and debris. We are now manufacturing
shelves and these will be installed shortly.

We need many items to make the con­
tainer effective in an emergency, so here are the

.top ten. The priority is non-perishable items and
once these are obtained we will look for items
such as food supplies with a long shelf-life.

New or used generator. I know this is a
big-ticket item but you may know someone who
would be willing to donate an operational gen­
erator or who sells them and might be interested
to donate one in this worthwhile cause.

Portable stretchers. We need two light­
weight (aluminum) stretchers that can be carried
by two people.

Emergency kits or bulk medical sup­
plies. Using bulk supplies we could make kits
for people to use in their homes.

Flashlights. All types are needed, but
the best would be the yellow water-resistant
ones you see police and fire fighters use.

Batteries. Many are going to be needed
in all shapes and sizes. Please phone me on this
if you can help. A battery tester is also essentiaL

Portable radio and small portable
television. These should be battery-operated,
although the new hand-cranked radios are self­
charging and a real asset

Waterless hand-washing kits. These
can be individual or bulk. We will repackage
them if necessary.

Thermal blankets. The aluminum foil
variety are preferred. They take up less room.

Walkie-talkies. Two are required with
variable frequencies if possible so we can match
up with local authorities.

Please phone me at 658-4835 or email
me at dgerrior@shaw.ca if you can help. In the
next issue-~ I 0 more items.

Tel: ('250)658-8333
Fax: (250)658-8373

THE GALLERY
AT MATIICK'S FARM

Fine Canadian Art

Cordova Bay Variety
5134 Cordova Bay Road

POST OFFICI.<: LenTo STATIONERY

GREETING CARns FAx SERVICE
=..., DRY CLEANING PHOTO COPYING

109-532SCordovaBayRoad
Viclori.;l, B.C. V8Y 2L3
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BMOe Financial Group

MkhHI Kennedy, UP 8MO Bank of Montreal
fmancial PlaMef 3616 Shelbourne Street
Investment &Retirement Planning VIctoria, Be YaP 5JS
BMO Investmenb IrK. Jet: 250-405'2191

fax: 250-405-2183
michael.keonedy@bmo.rom
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nOli ABOUND THE WORI.D TO YOUJl TABLE'
Artisan Ceramics & Gifts, Speciality Food & Books,
Kitchen Tools & Diningwore, Table & Kitchen Linen:

~ '~I: I I . i :• .€ inttYh-e-hto1
~ I( 'rr-c:-Pi '"EN
~ ,1· .!: I

at MATTICK'S FARM • Tel.: (250) 658-8191

04660 Elk ulee DriV$
Viaocl&, 8C vaz JM I
Te~ 250 658.'>-4IS
n.x: 250 658..5052

Ask us about our
five-year plant
guarantee'

pnngs
Need flowers, mini pumpkins, dried
Meadls, or holly wreaLlLS'? We havl; it here.
Fur yUU! falllo ClJJhUllaS
decorating needs, call US or SlOp by. Our
seasonal stand is open most weekends till
lhc end of October.

~
or by appointment.

~ i!IJ ';'or nltJfil illfonn&tion. COllt.1Ct Juli..-Ulr. , telephone:
,.., 651V1422

Doctor's house-call service
offers payment alternatives
DOCTOR Ted Rosenberg, whose private in­
home medical care service for seniors was fea­
tured in the fall issue of The Cordovan, points
out that his group has been taking new patients
since November 2003.

People enrolling in the practice have the
choice of either paying an annual practice fee of
$1,250 or paying individually for non-insured
items according to the BCMA schedule as they
require them.

Dr. Rosenberg explains that patients
choosing the annual practice fee are not billed
for any other service.

Dr. Rosenberg lives in Cordova Bay and
further information on his medical service can
be obtained by phoning him at 658-0554 or by
email attrosenberg@gem-health.com.

Bridge for seniors
REGULAR bridge sessions for seniors are of­
fered at St. David-by-the-Sea church hall, 5182
Cordova Bay Road, every Thursday from 1:00
to 4:00 p.m. at a cost of only $2. Enter at the
back of the church. Visitors are welcome. For
more information phone Wallace Macgregor at
658-8956.

WILSON MARSHALL
_ LAW CORPORATION barristers and solicitors

Scott Marshall
BARRISTER AND SOUCITOR

{t. Carrot ked Preschool

'

Owned and operated by
;... '. Cordova Bay United church

- th 813 Claremont Ave.
18 year in the Cordova Bay area

Call Dianne Bentley, Supef1fisor
658-2331

• fo.- 3-1 year-old$.· Qualified. elpefienced t ....1 childhood
~ueatofS•• Learning through ptay In • sale and secure setting
SpaCI~us natural pliyground.• TolaUy ilCceul~ to Clli.kir

\YillUJ>e.{;,~ n~d~•• Supportive family environment. l11l

THE CORDOVAN
Is published quarterly by the

Cordova Bay Association
for Community Affairs,

P.O. Box 41004, Cordova Bay
Post Office, Victoria, B.C.

V8Y 3C8

Editor: Maurice Chazottes,
658-4030

Advertising Manager: Peggy Hancyk,
658-4278

Coordinator of Volunteer
Deliverers: Margaret Moore,

658-8789

5

PHONE (250) 385-8741
FAX (250) 38c-0433
TOL. FREE "~77-335-8741

#200 - 911 YATES STREET
VICTORIA, B.C. V8V 4X3

EMAIL scottmarshaJl@wilsonmarshaJl.com



PIANO FOR PLEASUREI

The challenge of aging skin
By Dr. Lance Setterfield
THE AGING PROCESS of our skin is influ­
enced by several things beyond our control.
However, there are two factors we can combat:
exposure to sunlight and free radicals.

Exposure to sunlight causes "photo" ag­
ing due to short wavelength (UVB) injury­
sunburn- to the outer layers of the skin
(epidermis) and long wavelength (UYA) to the
middle layers (dermis). DNA is damaged and
vitamin A and other nutrients essential for
healthy cell production and immunity are de­
stroyed.

Free radicals result from smoking and
exposure to pollution which accelerates the ag­
ing of skin and may increase the chance of skin
cancers

Photo aging results in fine lines and
wrinkles, rough texture and dry skin, discolora­
tion (brown spots or white marks), broken or
prominent blood vessels, harmless brown warty
lesions, and skin cancer. Consult your doctor if
you have any growing lumps, sores that don't
heal, or new spots, especially dark brown or
black.

What can you do? Protect yourself from
sun exposure completely if possible and apply
sunscreen every day, summer or winter, sun­
shine or rain (UYA penetrates clouds) Your
sunscreen must contain antioxidants to mini­
mize the effects of UYA. Avoid smoking and
exposure to pollution. Antioxidants in creams
minimize the effects of free radicals.

Replacing essential nutrients with a
healthy diet is not sufficient Vitamins A and C,
for example, are virtually used up before reach­
ing the skin. It is essential that vitamin A, de­
pleted by UYA each day, be replaced by apply­
mg a cream.

There are new advances in skin care,
backed by science, with measurable results. Ul­
tra-violet photography shows damage not visi­
ble to the naked eye. Is your skin as good as it
looks?

Dr. Setterfield's topic in the March issue
of The Cordovan will be skin cancer.
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Award Winning
Results in our
Community

CORDQVABAY
RW.EsTAIt

FOR SOUND,

TIMELY ADVICE

C,ALL YOUR

LOCAL EXPERT t

AVTAR

KROAD
AT 592..4422

Newcomer's package, beginners
and intermediate.b Experienced teacher.

658-0246

Dr. Lance Setterfield
Specializes in treating sun damage, rosacea,

acne, psoriasis and the effects of aging,
Complimentary consultation.

$50 off skin analysis and
purchase of starter treatment.

ACACIA DERMACARE
381-SKIN ·(7456)

4903 Lochside Drive, Cordova Bay



By Patricia Sparks, N. Member ofthe Canadian
Power & Sail Squadrons. 658-8614

Your boat will benefit
from good winter care
WINTER IS ALMOST here again and hope­
fully you have prepared your vessel for the
coming season. Acid, rust and moisture dam­
age can be very costly and loving, tender care
now will save you hours of work, perhaps
costly, when the weather warms and you want
to go cruising again.

Cover your boat, remembering to leave
openings for air circulation to prevent mold
and mildew which breed quickly in our cli­
mate. If you use a fibreglass tarpaulin, do put
protection between it and your canvas. Those
tarps are abrasive.

To prevent mildew, mold and conden­
sation in the cabin one or two very low watt­
age electric heaters are a must. These are a
wonderful way to keep a motor home or
camper warm and dryas well.

A light left on in the engine compart­
ment proves enough warmth. The engine
should be drained unless anti-freeze is used
To ensure that all the water is out push a
screwdriver into the drain holes as rust and
other crud will often block the openings. Don't
forget the impeller pumps but leave yourself a
warning note that they have been drained. The
impellers should be replaced as a regular
maintenance item along with fuel and water
filters, but this is spring-time stuff.

Change the engine oil and transmission
fluid. Old oil is full of impurities and acid
which eat away at metal. Oil should be
changed twice a year, regardless.

Fuel tanks are best left full and you
could add a fuel conditioner to stabilize things.
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Spark plugs should be removed, a "fogging"
solution sprayed into the cylinders and the
spark plugs replaced.

Outboard engines need to be flushed
with fresh water (as you do after each trip!).
Run the carburetor dry, apply water-resistant
grease to the prop shaft, etc., and change the
gear oil in the leg.

Periodically charge the batteries during
the winter, making sure the electrolyte level is
just above the mark. Ensure the ship-to-shore
power connection is properly grounded and
check your wiring. Faulty wiring is the main
cause of gal vanic action in a boat. For boats on
trailers, remove the battery and store it in your
garage.

If your boat has scuppers in the cockpit
area, ensure they are clear and free-flowing. A
blockage in this area can cause a bathtub ef­
fect. (I know. I've had the pleasure of getting
my feet wet.)

Talking of scuppers, close your sea
cocks and empty the holding tanks, both water
and waste water, and also ensure that the head
is pumped out and clear. Run fresh water
through and pump out thoroughly. Take a look
at the bilge area and clean it up if need be.
This is also a good time to check that the bilge
pump is working properly. Ensure that the
float switches are unobstructed and that any
foreign objects are removed from that area.

Needless to say, a regular visit t 0 your
boat during the winter season is definitely in
order. If your boat is afloat you never know
when that "automatic" bilge pump will stop
working.

Allow sufficient slack in your mooring
lines to allow for weight difference. Snow can
be very heavy For sailboats you may want to
remove the sails if you are a fair weather
sailor. Store them in a dry place, i.e. your
home.

The other den of iniquity is the anchor
locker, if you have one. Clean the chain and
flush the locker. We are fortunate to have
wonderful, muddy bays. Great for anchoring,
but very messy for the boat.

SAFE
BOATINGAm

-."..;



The Cordovan publishes
quarterly in 2006
NEXT YEAR will mark The Cordovan's 30th
year of publication and a switch to four issues a
year: spring, summer, fall and winter.

The spring issue will appear in March,
with a closing date for editorial and advertising
of February 22. The summer issue will appear
in June, closing on May 26. The fall issue is due
for September, closing on August 25, and the
winter issue, covering November and December
with its seasonal information, will appear in
mid-November, closing on October 23.

The Cordovan began as a single type­
written sheet published two or three times a
year. It continued in this format, but with
greater frequency and additional pages, until
1996 when it became typeset and assumed its
present format. The size of the publication has
also grown with increased advertising support
and now has a minimum of 16 pages.

Advertising information is available
from Peggy Hancyk at 658-4278.
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Commonwealth Place
introduces seniors'.SWIm program
FIFTY & BETTER is a new swim program
with an adult focus being offered by Saanich
Commonwealth Place on Mondays and
Wednesdays from 1:00 to 2:30 p.rn.

As Helen Clark, the centre's aquatic pro­
grammer says, "this is an opportunity to social­
ize, relax or exercise. It's a great time to swim
some lengths, join in the water-walking class,
play a game of checkers or enjoy the steam
room, sauna and whirlpool." There are other
types of program scheduled during this session.

On two occasions in November and De­
cember the centre's Waveside Cafe will offer a
seniors' social time. At 11 :30 a.m. on Thurs­
day, November 17 and December 15 seniors are
invited to spend time with fellow swim mates or
even celebrate a birthday, complete with cake.

Tap, Ballet, Jazz, Jazz Funk
& Muskal Theatre

Janice Tooby--MacDonaJd
Artistic: Director

JTM DANCE STUDIO

,"'.",
~~­

CARRISS WINDOW FASHIONS
*v • Vertlallll .....
• RoIIIr .-rop~

• I • CoJDmerdalIIlaIdmtW
Marteae CaniJ

(150) 651-4206 F'u (250) 6S8-<tOOI
E-JuI: aaarr'sa@t:)puwt

Victoria Garden Centre at Mattick's Farm
5325 Cordova Bay Road, Victoria. B.C,

658-1013

658·1818

5229 CORDOVA BAY ROAD
VICTORIA, S.C MIKE BURKMAR
VSY 2Ll



BROADMEAD VILLAGE

MOISTURI~IN \~INDO\~S?

Don't replace - SAVE MONEY!
20·ye~r guarantee. Free estimate.

Phone: 727-7363
Fax: 727-7362

230-777 Royal Oak Drive
Victoria, B.C. V8X 4Vl

GOLDEN GIRLS/BOYS
Needing someone to share
your home or looking for

one to share?
Why not call

658-0246
For assistance in matching?

CLEAR AGAIN WINDOW RESTORATION,
Authorized dealer for CCWWI

250·995·8791

. ~~

19J
Great menu with: pastas, fresh seafoods &steaks
Enjoy the relaxed atmosphere and friendly service. I.

Open from 11 :00 for lunch and dinner
at McMorran's Beach House

5109 Cordova Bay Road ..... 658-5527

Six-storey building is
next in Sayward Hill
condo development
WITH ALL 58 units in the gracefully curved
building at 5332 Sayward Hill Crescent sold,
excavation for the next project at 738 Sayward
Hill Terrace is under way.

As with the previous project, site prepa­
ration will include bank stabilization and
Mohan Jawl of Jawl Development Corporation
reports that while this will require a temporary
detour along a portion of the south boundary
trail it will ultimately result in improvements to
the landscaping of the area.

Mr. Jawl adds that site preparation and
bank stabilization is expected to be completed
by the end of November or early December.
"We expect to start work on the foundation of
the new building by mid-November," he said.
"The foundation work may involve some piles
in the north-east corner of the site but this will
not be known for certain until further site work
is done. We anticipate a construction period of
12 months with occupancy by January 2007."

The new building will be a six-storey
concrete and steel structure containing 18 con­
dominium residential units averaging 1,850 sq.
ft. of living space.

Sales information packages including
floor plans and prices will be available in Feb­
ruary and the updated model of the Sayward
Hill site showing the new building is on display
at the offices of Hoog & Kierulf Architects in
the Mattick's Farm complex.

For more information, or to view the
model, please contact Jay, Ingrid or Karen at
658-4700 or email info@saywardhill.com.

,·'invis
';"-",

Please support our advertisers!
THE support of the advertisers you see in The
Cordovan make it possible for you to receive
your community newsletter free of charge. In
return they will appreciate your patronage. And
by all means mention where you saw their ad­
vertisement.
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GET YOUR OWN MORTGAGE
SOLUTION TODAY!

On: Low Rates? Self-declared Income?
Investment Properties? Credit Challenges?
Debts Consolidation? Home Renovations?

Refmancing?Ete.? (OAC)

Contact Le-o Lee, AMP
(250) 514-9280; leolee@invis.ca .

Web: www.LeoLec.ca

EXPECT A ROARING SUCCESS
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KIWANIS CLUB
of CORDOVA BAY

TIm RING: $18.00
A 21b 130z roWld fruit cake

To order phone Mickey Stevens, 727 e 3625

ESPECIALLY MADE AND PACKAGED FOR SALB BY
KlWANlAN8 FROM COAST TO COAST

TIlE SAME RECIPE FOR OVER. 30- YEARS!

KIWANIS CHRISTMAS FRUIT CAKES

THE KIWANIS Cl.UB OF CORDOVA BAY

0
"
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By EDWIN HIPSEY

Christmas cake sales
high on project list
CONGRATULATIONS to the club's new
president, Dave Poge. At our last meeting dis­
cussion was held on various events and propos­
als for the ensuing year. A number of sugges­
tions and projects were covered and members
hope to put many of them into effect.

The sale of Kiwanis Christmas cakes,
one of our more successful fund raisers, was
high on the list and club members were re­
minded that last year all of our cakes were sold
by early November.

This issue of The Cordovan will be the
last before Christmas so we are mentioning the
cake sale in the hope of avoiding a repeat of last
year when many regular buyers were disap­
pointed.

Please remember that we will deliver
your cakes, so please don't delay and order to­
day by phoning Mickey Stevens at 727-3625.

As he did last year, Cordova Bay resi­
dent Kurt Robb, of Cordova Bay Tree Service,
is again generously donating his time and equip­
ment in support of our fund-raising Christmas
tree chipping by donation. This will be held at
Cordova Bay Plaza and the Galey Farm on Fri­
day, Saturday and Sunday, January 6, 7 and 8.

All
Phases

of
Roofing

and
Re-Roofing

Work: 658-8768 Cell: 889-1117

Cedar Roof
Restoration Specialists

www.cedarroof.ca
744 Cordova Bay Rd. Victoria, B.C. V8Y lRl

Repairs
and

Maintenance
are part
of oW"

service

Saanich Centre Mall
Comer Quadra and McKenzie
Victoria, BC, V8X 1J8
info@cruiseholidaysvictoria.com
www.cruiseholidaysvictoria.com
414-0447

-.HO/.lIJArsliiiiJl1®
Cruise Holidays of Victoria

Vacation travel specialists offering:
-/ Cruises
-/ River Cruises & Land'Fol.lrs-
-/ _bJllnc-hIsivePackages

-.r Travel Insurance

Vintage Cedar Roof Ltd.
Mark Webber President

~liss ~thetics
* Full service salon.

* Licensed estheticians
* Electrolysis

* Relaxation & hot stone massage
* We proudly carry Yonka, Cellex-C,

Hathor and Opi products.
Open Monday to Saturday.
Gift certificates available.

30 years combined experience. Owners
Nicole Philibert and Angela Starck

5150 Cordova Bay Road

658-0333
www.blissvictoria.ca

Dear fellow Cordova Bay residents,

It would be our pleasure to have the opportunity to work. with you
on your next vacation travel. Call us or drop by our store at the

. Saanich Centre Mall. Or, if you prefer, we do house calls too.



Soccer directors receive
Sport B.C.'s Community
Sport Hero recognition
TWO of Cordova Bay Soccer Club's directors
have been honoured by Sport B.C. for their vol­
unteer efforts with the local club.

Brian Collard and Frank Leversedge
have each received the Community Sports Hero
award which recognizes community sport vol­
unteers for their dedication and leadership
within B.C. 's sports system.

Collard is in charge of game schedules
for the club while Leversedge is sponsorship co­
ordinator and in charge of dispute resolution.

Eleven years ago, Sport B.c. began rec­
ognizing outstanding volunteers at the Presi­
dent's awards reception held before the annual
Athlete of the Year awards, now in their fortieth
year. The concept was recently extended by cre­
ating the sport heroes award at the community
level.

The criteria for nominating a Commu­
nity Sport Hero are that the individual has been
or continues to be a dedicated sport volunteer
for an extended period, has unselfishly given his
or her time to sport in the community and is an
"unsung hero" of sport, deserving of recogni­
tion.

Cordova Bay history makes
an ideal Christmas gift
A FEW copies of Anne Pearson's entertaining
history of Cordova Bay are still available at $10
a copy. Entitled Sea-Lake: Recollections and
History oj Cordova Bay and Elk Lake the 120­
page book describes early land sales, the history
of the many farms and orchards that once
graced the area and includes amusing anecdotes
about the McMorran and Mattick families plus
other "founding" settlers of the area.

The autographed book is well-illustrated
with photos and maps and makes fascinating
reading. To obtain copies please phone Maurice
Chazottes, editor of The Cordovan, at 658-4030.
Proceeds go to the CBA's community fund.
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esthetics & Electrolysis

~ Spider Veins ~ Mariicures -t Brow shaping

-+ FociClls ~ Pedk:ures -+ Losh cl Brow Tinting

-+ EIcctro1ysis <} Waxing -+ 61ft Certificates

-Pulse Light Therapy
WflIle4'n{na C. Groot. c.o., e.t. Sondra A PatlfK$OI1, a.. ft.

479.. Cordova lay Rd. Vicforio, &C. V8Y 2J5

658-2506

ELK LAKE VETERINARY HOSPITAL
4975 PlIl Bay Highway. Victona. B.C. V8Y 1S6
r~ (250) 6,58.5922

Dr. GEOFFREY E. GAUNT
Dr. PHILIP R. STACEY
Dr. ADRIAN RUSSELL

SalVing Cordova Ba}' and AreaSince 1965
Emergencies and Regular Office Hours

658-5922

Senior Link Services
Facilitating active

and independent 1ifestyles
for seniors

Services to Seniors Include
.J'ransportation to:

appolnJmenl~'

shopping
errands

l'eligioU~ .verv[C8.'1
Companionship
Walks/Outings

Meal Preparation

Laura Cochrane
phone: 658-1496
cell: 727-1495

email: seniorlink@shaw.ca

F...nk.O..oot
Palatial f:J Deeoratmg

Tel: 658-2509
7nteri.or *Exterior

40 years trade experle/tCfI
4194 Cordova Bay Road
Victoria, B.C. VlY 2J6

~~ WIIIIOlltt.mQend!BUK~
Full Colour S«vioe
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Cordova Bay 55 Plus
Association

New centre expected
to open in early 2006

By Daphne Chazottes.
THE FlRST phase of our seniors' centre is now
under way, and we still hoping for the opening
in early January, in spite of delays because of
the teachers' strike. We are very much looking
forward to bringing all our programs together
under one roof, although there may be one or
two programs such as ballroom dancing and
T'ai Chi that require more space.

Having a place to call our own--at least
for daytime hours during the week--will make a
huge difference to the operation of our associa­
tion, and we will be asking for more volunteer
assistance to keep the centre running smoothly.
So far we have had so many members offering
their help that we don't anticipate a problem
finding additional energetic volunteers.

Meanwhile, we are very grateful to Cor­
dova Bay Beach Estates for allowing us to use
the Beach House, and to McMorran's Restau­
rant for their generous support while we have
been waiting for our own space.

The Tuesday Drop In meetings with
guest speakers will continue at the Beach House
at Cordova Bay Beach Estates (opposite
McMorran's restaurant) until December 13.
There will then be an opportunity to register for
the winter programs and events starting in Janu­
ary. Watch for the Saanich Recreation Guide
due out in a few weeks. Tuesday Drop Ins start
at 10: 15 a.m. and will resume in the New Year
on January 10, hopefully in our new centre.

If you need a ride to any of our events,
please call Rich at 658-5085. One of our volun­
teer drivers will pick you up at your residence
and deliver you safely back home.

It's nearly time to renew memberships
in the Cordova Bay 55 Plus Association. The
membership fee for 2006 will remain at $40 per
year. New memberships may be taken out at
the December 13 Drop In meeting New mem­
bers are very welcome.

Elk Lake Baptist Church.± ...
5363 Pat Bay Highway ~

Victoria, B.C. V8Y 1S9

Phone: 658-8111. Fax: 658-8431

E-mail: elklkbap@telus.net

The Church by the Lake

Our desire is that Elk Lake Baptist Church be a place

where people feel accepted, experience God's love

and care and the love and care of the community,

and find a place where they can make their own

special contribution.

Regular Sunday Services
10:00 a.m. Christian education classes

for all ages

11 :00 a.m. Worship service.

Visitors are welcome at all our services

Some regular events at

Elk Lake Baptist Church:

Youth Group - The energy of youth is welcomed in

our church. The youth group meets weekly.

College and Career Group meets every Wednesday

night at 7:30 p.m. Phone 658-8111 for information

as to location.

60 More or Less seniors' group meets at 12 noon

on the first Thursday of each month for lunch and

an interesting program. The cost is $3.50 and

everyone is welcome.

We have an Art Club for all those interested. This is

held every second Saturday of the month at 9:30

a.m. in the old church hall.

If you are interested in participating in any ofthe

above programs or would like more information

about our church please phone 658-8111

or fax us at 658-8431



Nominations invited for
Cordova Bay Association
director positions
THERE ARE SIX two-year director positions to
be filled at the society's annual general meeting
in April, 2006. Three of the incumbents (Roger
Stonebanks, Susan Bridges and Maurice Cha­
zottes) are willing to be re-appointed, providing
an opportunity for three new faces to be elected
to the board.

Under the society's constitution, a three­
person nominating committee has been ap­
pointed to invite nominations and prepare a
slate of candidates. If a total of six names is
nominated, these persons would be acclaimed as
directors at the AGM. Otherwise a ballot will be
conducted.

The nominating committee is chaired by
John Noble (658-1139), joined by Peggy
Hancyk (658-4278) and Bob Chapman (727­
7460). Please contact any of them to offer your
services or if you wish to nominate someone as
a candidate. Please ensure that anyone you
nominate is willing to serve and is a member of
the Cordova Bay Association.

Saanich offers leaf collection
in November and December
IF YOU pile those pesky leaves at the curbside
Saanich will collect them over two periods­
November 17 to 23 and December 12 to 16­
with a warning that the dates are approximate.

Leaves must be placed adjacent to the
road (that is, within one metre) in rows or in
piles and must be clear of open ditches or catch
basins.

There must be unobstructed and safe
access to the piles for large equipment, and only
leaves will be collected. Needles, branches,
grass or garden waste will not be accepted but
can be dropped off at the public works yard on
Borden Street at McKenzie Avenue between
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday to Friday, and
9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Saturdays.
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~ Tree and Garde" Servica

David Freese
Knowledgeable andFully Insured

Cordova Bay Resident

216-0770

We are pleased to introduce Leasa Gatschene,
our wonderful, caring, enthusiastic new Early
Childhood Educator with 15 years of valuable
experience working with children In Saanich

Leasa will be hosting our new program starting in
January "CORDOVA BAY COME 'N PLAY." This is
a parent participation class for 2 and 3 year olds,

featuring games, songs, stories, artwork and
freeplay. So come and meet some new friends!

Tuesdays 900 -1030 a.m.
January 10- February 28, 2006

Cost $50.00
Call Shelley at 658-3441 to register

·RE·..'~.. ' ".,. tI(J."....••.:'.. - . , ..
. .. ...... ' '. . ..

.. - - .

'r Camosun

Each Office Independently Owned & Operated

Your
Neighbourhood

Specialist:
Carol Livingstone, B.Ed

I live, work and play in Cordova Bay!
I welcome your call for a

FREE Market Evaluation of your home
No obligation

Phone: (250) 744-3301
Cell: (250) 889-5998

www.carollivingstone.com



It's time to join or renew your CBA membership!

AS WE NEAR the end of the year it's time for members of the Cordova Bay As­
sociation for Community Affairs to renew memberships and welcome new mem­
bers. The cost is only $5 a year per person and membership gives you a voice in
matters affecting our community, such as land-use changes and traffic volume.

Who are we? We are Cordova Bay residents who care about the commu­
nity in which we live. What do we do? We attend Saanich council meetings and
make representations to Mayor and council on local issues. When developers ap­
ply to Saanich for rezoning and subdivisions the municipality requires them to
come before us to review their proposals. We make sure
the proposed changes conform to the Cordova Bay
Local Area Plan and fit into the neighbour-

hood. We look into questions and concerns about
traffic matters. We support beneficial local endeav­
ours. We keep the community informed through our
newsletter, The Cordovan, which is delivered four
times a year to more than 2,600 households in
in Cordova Bay by a band of more than 40 dedicated
volunteers. When necessary we hold public meetings.
Our Annual General Meeting is held every April and
all members are invited to attend.

What have we accomplished? Everything from successful lobbying to pre­
vent ugly wind turbines being erected in the sea just off Cordova Bay to convinc­
ing Saanich that pedestrian and traffic safety measures were urgently needed
along Cordova Bay road.

To do this and more on a continuing basis we need your support through
membership and participation. Welcome, and please call me if you require
more information. - Roger Stonebanks, President. (658-5125).

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION OR RENEWAL FORM 2006
Membership of the Cordova Bay Association is only $5 a year PER PERSON renewable

January 1. Memberships taken out now will be valid for 2006. To join or renew your
membership please make your cheque payable to the association and mail it with this

completed form to CBA. P.O. Box 41004, Cordova Bay P.O., Victoria, B.C. V8Y 3C8.

NAME .

ADDRESS .

PHONE .
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Tel: (250) 658-6910
Fax: (250) 658-6924

ST. DAVID BY THE SEA
ANGLICAN CHURCH
5182 Cordova Bay Road
Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2K8

Phone: 658-5022 Fax: 658-2035
Office hours: Monday to Friday, 9:00 to Noon.

Website: http://www.stdavid.net
Email: stdavid@victoria.tc.ca

Rector: The Reverend Michael Hemmings

Get ahead with a customized
investment solution.

Call us!

.I Scotiabank

Cordova Bay Branch
We care about you!

•. P~~~d~E~~~NS
WEl.L-QUALIFIED, B.C. REGISTERED TEACHER

P~offHKORY/REOOROER

"TAKING NEW PuPJI..s, CilILDHEN AND ADULTS"

400 - 1095 McKenzie Ave.
Victoria, Be VBI' 2L'i

Tel (250) 727 0909
Fax (250) 727 2244
eel (2.:10) 8585518

m.~evigny@notaril.':s.bc.ca

Mia Sevigny
Notary Public

Dr. liz Wilson
Dr. Terry Rubens

Broadmead Village
Veterirnuy Clinic
475-n7 Royal Oak Dr.
Victoria. BC V8X 4VI.
744-1500

NOTAlllES .•. A TRUSTED TRADITIO:'l

IN CORDOVA BA~
Profemonal Hairstylist

15 years experience
Reasoru:able rates

• Wills & Estates
• Powers of Attorney
• Representation Agreement'>

• Real Estalc Transfl.':fS

• MlJItpge:;
• Home & Hospital visits
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St. David by the Sea
The Holly & The Ivy-Christmas Bazaar

Saturday, Novembel' 19.
9:30 to 2:00 p.m.

St David's, 5182 Cordova Bay Road.
Stock up on baked goods for Christmas, holiday pies,

jams and jellies. Pick a special Christnms gift from the
craft table. Browse through the White Elephant table for
that item to start or finish a collection. Put a bid on our
silent auction items or purchase a ticket on our raffle

baskets. At the end of your shopping el1ioy a tasty lunch
sponsored by our Gourmet Men's Group.

OUR PARISH FAMILY welcomes and invites all age
groups to come to St. David's, to join the people of the

parish in their witness to God through Worship and
activities within and without the conullunity.

The parish provides a nursery service during the
10:00 a.m. Sunday service.

REGULAR SERVICES
Every Sunday: 8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist (said)
10:00 a.m.: Family Eucluuist & SWlday school.

Every Thursday: 10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist (said).
Our small but vibrant Church School class is well
under way. Confirmation classes have also started.

If you are interested in participating please
come along or give the office a call.

~pectal QCbti%tma% ~erbice%

Sunday, November 27-Advent 1, Beginning of
Advent season.

Sunday, December 8-10:00 a.m. Regular service.
4:00 p.m. Lessons & Carols at St. Mary's, Saanichton.
Saturday, December 24--6:30 p.m. Children's service.

11 :00 p.m. Midnight Mass.
Sunday, December 25-10:00 a.m.
Christmas Day Lessons & Carols.



Cordova Bay United Church
813 Claremont Avenue

Ministers: Rev. Gordon Cann (Retired Supply)
Rev. Anna Constantin (Resident Minister)

Choir Director/Organist: Pat Shumka

Phone: 658 5911 - Fax: 658 5937
Church office hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.
EMail: office@cbunited.ca Website: www.cbunited.ca

Please click 0'1 our web site for a tour of family, youth and adult activitie6.
Please contact the office administrator wIth rental inquiries.

We jnvite individuals and famiNes to become a part of our inclusive faith community.

WORSHIP EVERY SUNDAY· 10:00 a.m.
A celebration of our Creator and Creation with words and music.

Healing Services are Nove/llber 13th and December 11th at 7:30 p.m.

We have Youth Groups for Pre-Teensj Junior High and Senior High.
Senior Youth (Grades 9-12) ... Junior Youth (Grades 6-8) ­

Funky Monkey Crew (Grades 3,4,5)
For more info, contact Anna Constantin anna.c@cbunited.ca

Advent Happenings at Cordova Bay United Church
1st Sunday in Advent, November 27 - Keep Awake!
2'd Sunday in A avent, December 4 - White Gift Service
Friday, December 9 - 7:30 pm - An Advent Evening with Cheryl & Bruce Harding
:td Sunday in Advent, December 11- Service of Lessons & Carols
4th Sunday in Advent, December 18 - This Irrational Season
Saturday, December 24 - 4:00 pm - Family Candlelight Service
Saturday, December 24 - 8:00 pm - Carols & Candlelight Service
Sunday, December 25 - 10:00 am Christmas Day Service

United Church Women's Group
Christmas Tea & Bazaar

Saturday, November 19, 2005
11:00 am - 2:00 pm

Delicious soup and sandwich lunch
Ahernoon Tea & Fancies

Home baking, crafts, Christmas cards, bags and much more!
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